Great Basin College

Student Government Association 

Minutes

12:30 p.m. May 2, 2008

Elko – GBC LH 114

Battle Mountain BM 2

Ely GBC 112

Pahrump PVC 124

Winnemucca GBC 109

I. Call to Order

II. Roll Call

Executive Board

Eron Sanchez, President


Present

Jacqueline Lemback, Vice President
Present

Anna Rowley, Treasurer


Present

Susan French, Secretary


Present 

Julie Smith, Student Advocate

Present 

Battle Mountain Senator

      Elko Senators

Andre LeSpade



Present 


      Richie LeSpade



Present 


      Christy Malloy



Present 


      Ella Trujillo



Present 


Kyle Farley



Excused



Robert Courtney



Present

      

Jamie Muir



Present



Barry Ramsay



Present



Ely Senators
               Barry Kelsey 



Present
Winnemucca Senators


Jessica Johnson



Present 


Ilona Somers



Present 


Pahrump Senators


Lora Berkabile



Present
Emily Lurker



Present
III. Introduction of Guests






Information


      Elko guests, Dr. John Rice and Lynn Mahlberg, entered during meeting.
IV. Approval of Agenda





Information/Action

March 2, 2008 SGA Agenda

Out-going President Richie LeSpade noted the typo and corrected the agenda from  March 2, 2008 to May 2, 2008.  Senator Robert Courtney moved to approve the May 2, 2008 SGA Agenda, Senator Christy Malloy seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

V. Approval of Minutes





Information/Action

April 25, 2008 SGA Minutes

Senator Ilona Somers moved to approve the April 25, 2008 SGA Minutes, Senator Courtney seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. Senator Kelsey noted that someone was too close to the mike and the scratching was very disruptive to the outlying areas.   

VI. President’s Report






Information
Oath of Office
Out-going SGA President, incoming Elko SGA Senator, Richie LeSpade, administered the oath of office to all the new SGA Officers After the oath was taken he turned the meeting over to our new SGA president Eron Sanchez. Eron then told everyone how excited he was, and wanted everyone to bear with him as this is his first time so if we make any mistakes we will be sure to correct them as we go along.  Good news just as he is learning so are some of us and we will be all be required to attend a mandatory retreat scheduled to be held on the Elko campus August 15 and 16, 2008 where they too would learn. The details are not all in place yet, but you can feel free to contact him if you have questions.  He said he would strive to keep order in the meeting, by having people in Elko raise their hands and he would call on them, that will help Secretary French, who is on the outlying Winnemucca Campus keep the records straight. The outlying campuses were asked to please call out Eron’s name so he can recognize them on the mike for the record also.  He then thanked Richie for all his help and input.  Eron said he would be gone on May 9th and asked if anyone had issues or concerns for a meeting that week.  Since no one did, he stated that next years official meeting will begin possibly the end of May or the first of June.  All meetings are mandatory, and if you cannot make one please contact him to make arrangements.  

VII. Treasurer’s Reports





Information/Action
  None

VIII.    Student Advocate’s Report





Information

      Advocate Smith congratulated all new officers, mentioned the importance of training 

      and thanked Richie LeSpade. Advocate Smith discussed the importance of grades and 
      wished everyone good luck on their finals. She reminded the Elko campus officers to 
  
      turn in their keys. She apologized for not getting out the detailed vote count and 

      would next week. Dr. Kilpatrick will no longer be President of GBC as of July 1, 
    
      2008.  Carl Diekhans will be the Interim President until a new President is found.  

      There will be a going away tribute held on the Elko campus May 12, 2008, from 5-

      7pm at the library. Let Advocate Smith know by Tuesday, May 6 if you plan to 

      attend. 


      Dr. John Rice entered the meeting at 12:45pm.
VIII. Branch Campus Reports





Information

A. Battle Mountain
None
B. Ely
Senator Kelsey said they held the self -defense night, which he had been unable to attend himself, but heard it had gone well.  Advocate Smith said that Mary, Ely Director, had contacted her and said she was very happy with the turnout. It had been the first event held between High School and College in a long time.  The Brianna Dennison group has sent wristbands and buttons to help carry on the charge for self-defense.             
Pahrump
None
C. Winnemucca
Secretary French reported that an invitation had been sent to the SGA, but since there would be no meeting she wanted everyone to know they were invited to the Winnemucca Campus BBQ to be held on Saturday May 10, 2008 at noon.  

IX. Committee Reports




    
Information/Action

A. Facilities 

Vice President Jacqueline Lemback reported $16 from the pool table and $2 from the condom machines. 
Bighorn Pantry Report

Senator Christie Malloy had no report

X. Unfinished Business





None
New Business

A. 
Fire and Ice


   



Information/Action

Senator Berkabile requests a cap of $300 for Pizza, ice cream, beverages, and supplies for a gathering for students May 7, 2008 for the Pahrump campus.
Senator Richie LeSpade moved to approve the request of a cap of $300 for Pizza, ice cream, beverages and supplies for a gathering for students May 7, 2008 for the Pahrump campus, Treasurer Anna Rowley seconded.  Senator Berkabile said this would be an end of the year gathering and the only day they have a room available is May 7. Motion passed unanimously. 

B. 
Graduate Luncheon
    




Information/Action

Senator Berkabile requests a cap of $200 to host a graduate luncheon in the month of May for graduates and their families on the Pahrump campus.

Senator Ella Trujillo moved to approve the request of a cap of $200 to host a graduate luncheon in the month of May for graduates and their families on the Pahrump campus, Senator Christy Malloy seconded the motion.  Senator Berkabile said they had six (6) graduating students this year and they were not all able to travel to Elko for graduation so they wanted to have a ceremony on the Pahrump Campus to include the students and their families.  They will have a luncheon type gathering on a weekend, but are not sure when. Motion passed unanimously. 

C. 
Charcoal 






Information/Action


Senator Richie LeSpade requests the reimbursement to Julie Smith of $16.70 for charcoal for the End of the Year Blast April 25, 2008.

Senator Christy Malloy moved to approve the request to reimburse Julie Smith $16.70 for charcoal used for the End of the Year Blast held April 25, 2008, Treasurer Anna Rowley seconded the motion.  Senator Richie LeSpade explained he had only started with one bag of charcoal and found it was not enough. He called Julie and asked her to buy some because he needed it immediately.  Julie purchased 2 more bags, only one was used, but the 2nd one will be used for the last Friday Follies.  Motion passed with one abstention, Richie LeSpade.  

D. 
Student Union





Information/Action



       John Rice will make a presentation of the Student Union.

To give some background, a few years ago when our college opened residents halls it became evident we would need expanding services because we were a 24/7 college. The donation from the Griswold estate to the GBC Foundation funded Griswold Hall.  Since that time and in response to an ad hoc committee, retention, we have hired a retention specialist and working on a One-Stop-Shop for student services in berg Hall. The student union will house student recruiting, student life, student ambassadors together.  Renovations are going to put student things (Duly noted:  Lynn Malhberg enters at 1pm) in one area, such as, seating, cafeteria, computer access, and wireless access.  We want to provide all the tools in this area for students to succeed. He showed the group a conceptual drawing. I am going to show you a conceptual drawing, fro a very experienced GBC architect firm a group study area, a social room that can be accessed by the community on a first come first serve basis.  There is a $2.5 million donation from the Leonard Family for this center and there is a grant to purchase IAV equipment for SGA.  The entire expansion will be dedicated entirely to students.  Julie asked about the study room becoming a club area.  Jacqueline asked regarding the study room, turning into an IAV meeting room for SGA and clubs.  Eron likes having our own meeting room, suggests maybe adjusting the size. Ella clarifies highest concern, SGA club room (BAC ROOM) meeting size, SGA meeting room size. Eron questioned the need for a study room   Andre asked how long it will take. There were questions regarding student input.  John Rice stated this is the first time they have met with students.  Eron asked for a tentative date in June for a meeting, and to please give him a week notice so he can notify other students and put it on the SGA agenda for approval. John Rice agreed to that.  Julie asked about the programming board.  Lynn said one room has to seat 30 people.  Anna wanted to make sure the students were the focus and not the mines.  Eron asked for discussion from the outlying campuses and Senator Kelsey from Ely asked if there were other conceptual drawings?  Dr. Rice said no because they are limited by current buildings.  He also stated the recreation room will be bigger and where the existing patio area is in back.  Anna asked if we could write another grant for IAV in the BAC room and SGA room and Dr. Rice said he would love the help.  Richie questioned about the windows, and we were shown the plans where Café X would be moved.  There will be a convenience store, where you can purchase fast foods for on the go eating.  Julie asked about music and was told the solarium already has the capability.  Andre wanted to see where the main entrance was going to be.  Anna asked if the center would be shut down and if it was, what would the time line be.  Dr. Rice said the first three to four months would be designing and permitting, the first phase would be the current SGA area and could possibly be completed the middle or end of the Spring 2009 semester.  The second phase which would include Café X would begin late spring or early summer and be completed Fall 2009.  During that time, the Foundation will move to McMullen and the SGA offices are planned to go where the social room is now.  Andre asked about room for events and parties, and Richie asked about the acoustic values and lighting.  Eron thanked Dr. Rice and asked him to please keep us involved, again asking to be notified at least a week in advance so he can notify everyone, put the item on the agenda for approval. John agreed.  Also, John noted that Jeanne Rosenthal coordinated the grants.  

XI. Items Laid on the Table

None

XII.     Issues and Concerns/Public Comment




Information

Lynn Mahlberg explained how the different offices would be moving around on the     campus (One-Stop-Shop) this summer to make room for the transitions.  


Meeting adjourned at 2:02pm.


Date Minutes Approved: ___________________________________________

SGA President: ___________________________________________________

